
Stephen R. Bishop 
1 Water Street 
Camden, NJ 08102 

P 856.955.4877 
M 856.364.0965 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

August 9, 2022 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Hon. Carmen Diaz, Acting Secretary 
Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Ave., 9th Fl. 
P.O. Box 350 
Trenton, NJ 08625-0350 
 
Re: I/M/O the Petition of New Jersey-American Water Company, Inc. for 

Approval of a Municipal Consent Granted by the Borough of Bound Brook, 
Somerset County  

 
BPU Docket No.: WE22020072 
 

Dear Acting Secretary Diaz: 
 
On July 27, 2022, New Jersey-American Water Company, Inc. (the “Company”) submitted 
revised tariff leaves in compliance with Ordering Paragraph number 8 of the Board’s Order 
issued July 13, 2022, and effective July 20, 2022, approving the municipal consent in the 
above-referenced matter. The tariff leaves were issued with an effective date of August 1, 
2022, in anticipation of the closing happening on that date. 
 
The closing on the assets of the Borough of Bound Brook has been delayed, and the 
Company respectfully requests that the tariff revisions submitted on July 27, 2022 be 
withdrawn, and an extension of time be granted for the filing of revised tariff leaves to 5 
business days after closing, which the parties anticipate will occur on August 11th. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Stephen R. Bishop 
Deputy General Counsel 
 
SRB:dlc 
 
 
cc: Service list (via email, w/enc.) 



I/M/O the Petition of New Jersey American Water Company, Inc. for  
Approval of a Municipal Consent Granted by the  

Borough of Bound Brook, Somerset County  
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Service List 
 

Mike Kammer, Director 
Division of Water and Wastewater 
Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Avenue 
PO Box 350 
Trenton, NJ 08625 
Mike.Kammer@bpu.nj.gov  

Rupal Patel, Principal Engineer 
Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Avenue 
PO Box 350 
Trenton, NJ 08625 
Rupal.Patel@bpu.nj.gov  

Andrew Tuzzo 
Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Ave 
PO Box 350  
Trenton, NJ 08625-0350 
Andrew.Tuzzo@bpu.nj.gov 

David Schmitt 
Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Avenue 
PO Box 350 
Trenton, NJ 08625 
David.Shmitt@bpu.nj.gov  

Brian O. Lipman, Director 
Division of Rate Counsel 
140 East Front Street, 4th Floor 
P.O. Box 003 
Trenton, NJ 08625 
blipman@rpa.nj.gov 

Meliha Arnautovic, DAG 
Division of Law 
R.J. Hughes Justice Complex 
25 Market Street, P.O. Box 112 
Trenton, NJ 08625 
Meliha.Arnautovic@law.njoag.gov 

Christine Juarez 
Division of Rate Counsel 
140 East Front Street, 4th Floor 
P.O. Box 003 
Trenton, NJ 08625 
cjuarez@rpa.nj.gov 

Susan E. McClure 
Division of Rate Counsel 
140 East Front Street, 4th Floor 
P.O. Box 003 
Trenton, NJ 08625 
smcclure@rpa.nj.gov 

Marylin Silva 
Division of Rate Counsel 
140 East Front Street, 4th Floor 
P.O. Box 003 
Trenton, NJ 08625 
msilva@rpa.nj.gov 

Emily Smithman  
Division of Rate Counsel 
140 East Front Street, 4th Floor 
P.O. Box 003 
Trenton, NJ 08625 
esmithman@rpa.nj.gov 

Stephen R. Bishop, Esq. 
Director, Corporate Counsel 
American Water  
1 Water Street 
Camden, NJ 08102 
Stephen.Bishop@amwater.com 

Howard J. Woods, Jr., P.E. 
Howard J. Woods, Jr. & Associates, LLC 
49 Overhill Road 
East Brunswick, NJ 08816 
howard@howardwoods.com 

Donna Carney 
Paralegal 
American Water 
149 Yellowbrook Road 
Farmingdale, NJ 07727 
Donna.Carney@amwater.com  

Nicholas T. DeVecchis 
Director, Business Performance 
American Water  
1 Water Street 
Camden, NJ 08102 
Nicholas.Devecchis@amwater.com 
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